
Worship Service Today 

8:30 AM and 10:30 AM 

ON DUTY  

Today: 

October 29, 2017 

Next Sunday: 

      November 5, 2017 

8:30 AM 10:30 AM  8:30 AM  10:30 AM 

Sides- 

Persons:  

  

R. Morgan, 
J. Morgan, 
 

H. Dawe, 
O. Taylor, 
G. Morgan, 
J. Warford, 
W. Miller 
R. Hilliard 

B. Lee 
B. Lee 

G. Bonnell,  
M. Bonnell,  
R. Gregory, 
SW. Bishop, 
E. O’reilly 

Eucharist 

Assistant 
Keith Pack 

Annette Stone 
Amy Anthony 

Dennis Morgan 

Servers’ 

Guild:  
 

Annie Scott  Darcy Scott 

Altar Guild Margaret S, Joyce M, Amy A, 

Ruth C, Ruby 

.Cynthia D, Carol K, Betty H, Pat P, 

Mary A. 

 

St. Peter’s Fall Fair, November 4th 

Something for everyone!! You must attend for a wide variety of events throughout the 
day!  Home baked goods, Preserves, Crafts and much much more, beginning with 
morning coffee at 10:00 am (complete with Muffins, Tea Buns, Coffee Cakes and 
Loaves). Only $5.00. All day silent auction form 10 am to 7 pm. Hot Turkey Dinner 
complete with desserts at 6:00 pm. Tickets only $15.00 (must be purchased by 
October 31st by visiting the church office during normal business hours). Card game 
at 8:00 pm. Guaranteed to be a day full on excitement. (See insert in today’s bulletin 
for complete information.) 

 
Donation of Baked Goods 

The Fall Fair Committee is asking the bakers of St. Peter’s to come forward and 
show their stuff!! Anyone wishing to donate to the Fall Fair Bake Sale is asked to 
drop off their items at the parish hall on Friday, November 3rd from 4 – 7 pm or early 
Saturday, November 4th.  We also remind the MSC members to drop off their ‘Home 
Baked Bread’ at the times noted above for the renowned Men’s Service Club Bread 
Table!!  Men must bake the bread themselves!!  ( Wink, wink, nod, nod !!)  

 
 

CLB Enrollment and Remembrance Day Liturgy – November 5th 

On Sunday November 5th at our 10:30 service we will be having our annual CLB 
Enrollment Ceremony and a short Remembrance Liturgy.  Godly Play and 
Confirmation groups will remain in church for both. From the last Friday in October to 
Remembrance Day the Canadian Legion invites everyone to wear a poppy as a visual 
pledge to never forget those who sacrificed for our freedom. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Spousal Grief and Bereavement Support. 
Are you experiencing grief due to the death of your spouse? Please join us on 
Tuesday nights, 7:00–8:30 pm at St. Pieter’s Parish Hall. This support group provides 
an opportunity for individuals to meet and discuss the loss of your spouse; provide 
support to each other, and share information that may help during the grieving 
process. This support group is ‘drop in’ and supported by Grief and Bereavement 
Services, Eastern Health. For more information, please call 631-9539 or 777-8972.. 
 

Symposium on Mental Wellbeing 
With the support of Denominational Leaders, the St. John’s and Area Council of 
Churches is hosting a Symposium on Mental Wellbeing at the Salvation Army 
Citadel, 25 Adams Avenue. The focus is Mental Health Care from a Faith Based 
perspective. There is no charge, and the Symposium is open to everyone who is 
interested. Lunch and refreshments are provided. Friday, October 27, 7:00 – 8:00 
pm; and Saturday, October 28, 9:00 – 3:30 pm. Details of speakers forthcoming.  

 
Holy Baptism 

The next baptism service will be at 10:30 on November 26th. Anyone desiring to 
have a child baptised at that service should contact the church office as soon as 
possible. 

MSC Moose Sausage and Bean Supper 

Held only once a year, the Men’s Service Club Moose sausage and bean 
supper is back.  These skillfully crafted moose sausages and homemade 
baked beans will be available on Saturday, November 18

th
 @ 6:00 pm. 

 
 

Fall Family Event – November 5th 
The Youth and Family Ministry Committee is organizing a special Fall Family 
Event for Sunday November 5th. It begins in the church hall right after the service 
with a light lunch for everyone to be followed by games for the young people. 
Parents of the children and other adults may stay and enjoy the games, but 
parents who leave after the lunch should return to pick up their children at 3:30.  

 



(5:00 pm for take away). Apple pie and ice cream for dessert and card 
game to follow. Tickets go on sale soon.  

Thomas Merton (1915 – 1968) was an American 
Roman Catholic writer, theologian and mystic. He was 
a Trappist monk of the Abbey of Gethsemani, 
Kentucky, and was ordained to the priesthood in 1949. 
He wrote many books about spirituality, social justice 
and pacifism. His bestselling autobiography The Seven 
Storey Mountain influenced many people and was 
listed among the 100 best non-fiction books of the 20th 
century. He was a proponent of interfaith dialogue and 
a strong supporter of the non-violent civil rights 
movement in the US. His books have been read by 
clergy and lay people of many denominations as a 
source of inspiration and spiritual guidance. 

You are invited to host the ‘Holy Family’. 
 
On December 3rd, the first Sunday in Advent, a travelling box containing the 

‘Holy Family’ will arrive at St. Peter’s. The box will contain a Nativity Set which 
includes Mary, Joseph; baby Jesus, Sheppard’s, Wise men, Animals and Stable. It 
also contains stories about Christmas and a ‘Token’ for each family to keep. 
 Families are encouraged to sign up to host the ‘Holy Family.’ You get to take 
the travelling box home during the advent season at a time that’s convenient for you 
to spend with your children and to make it a learning experience which will help them 
better understand the Christmas story.  
 A signup sheet will be available for each family to let us know the date of 
pick up and the date of return.  The amount of interest will determine the amount of 
time you will be able to keep the ‘Holy Family’ at your home.  
 This is the perfect opportunity for Dad’s and Mom’s to share the story of 
Christmas with their children through the help of props that help illustrate the narrative 
of the birth of Jesus—the greatest story ever told!! 
 The last family to host the ‘Holy Family’ is asked to return it to the Church on 
Christmas Eve.  
 

Diocesan Resource Centre Christmas Hours 
 

The Diocesan Resource Centre will be open for three Saturdays for your Christmas 
shopping convenience. Join us on November 18th and 25th and on December 2nd from 
10:00 am to 4:30 pm. For cards, ornaments, books and nativities, we have what you 
need to enjoy the true meaning of Christmas.  
 

 

Tickets Available at Church Office 
 

 


